

Michigan 13th Congressional District Republicans

May 5, 2021 Regarding HB4667 Referred to Michigan House Oversight Committee

Committee members.

I represent several thousand members of Michigan Campaign for Liberty as its Vice-President, as well as the constituents of Michigan's 13th Congressional District as the chair of the republican committee.

There is a kind of tension in the pollical climate today that I have never witnessed in my lifetime, and with it a social tension between individuals of different backgrounds and for a variety of reasons.

With the politicization of both the Covid virus and the response to it, including the experimental shot being heavily pushed, there is a skepticism among many residents who have yet to accept the shot.

With arbitrary benchmarks being set by the governor, we may in fact never reach her intended goals, but the fact remains that we can easily see the connection between the shot and "vaccine passports."

In Detroit, which I represent a portion of, more than 70% of resident have not taken the shot and are asking the question, "is my only path back to normalcy with my God given rights, and acceptance in society, tied to the acceptance of a shot"?

I cannot think of a more discriminatory policy, a clear path to medical segregation, and the creation of a two-tier society than if we allow these vaccine passports to creep their way into our daily lives.

Above all, our medical privacy and freedoms must be respected and defended by our government. I ask that you pass HB4667, an important first step, out of committee.

David Dudenhoefer